CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE (CIPC)

MEETING MNUTES

November 26, 2012
Present:  Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Jeff Jenkins, Budget Committee member; Mitch Lewis,   appointed member of the community; Don Bormes, Planning Board Representative and Dave Nickerson, Board of Selectmen representative

OPEN


At 7:05 pm, the meeting was called to order.  Chair Jenkins handed out a copy of tonight’s agenda and a copy of the minutes from November 12, 2012.

Bob Veloski made a motion at accept the minutes of November 12, 2012, 2nd by Don Bormes all were in favor.

MAIL & CORRESPONDENCE


None.

OLD BUSINESS


Chair Jenkins reviewed the “CIP spreadsheet” as voted on 11/12/12.  Chair Jenkins reviewed that the CIPC at the last meeting discussed not to recommend a new loader for DPW as the life expectancy of a loader is 14-16K hours and the town’s loader currently only has 7k hours on it.  Also that the DPW CIP requests for some of the trucks were premature, so they were pushed into future years on the CIP.  Chair Jenkins also stated that the CIPC believes the $400k for roads was a reasonable request however there is some concern as to an actual plan other than there is still road work to be done.  

Chair Jenkins reviewed the Police departments request for the cruiser was standard and that the CIP thought the lease option to replace the SUV was a good plan.  


Chair Jenkins reviewed the Fire departments request for CRF that went from $50k to $70 and the CIP recommended middle ground at $60K.


Chair Jenkins reviewed the Police departments biggest request was for a new station and the CIPC included $30k to study both the ADMIN needs and the Police department.  The CIPC recommended the $30k for a conceptual design for these projects to get an actual cost estimate for future planning of the towns building and space needs, then an actual dollar amount can be presented to the town for possible future bond.

Bob Veloski made a motion to recommend the CIP spreadsheet as prepared, dated 11/26/2012 (7:15pm) version to the BOS for FY 14, 2nd by Mitch Lewis all were in favor.

NEW BUSINESS

None.

FUTURE ADENDA

Future meetings to be called at the recommendation of the BOS or the Chair.
ADJOURN

Bob Veloski made a motion to adjourn 2nd by Mitch Lewis all were in favor at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells CIPC Secretary


